
 
 

   

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 60 of 2014 

 
Our Ref:  TM/PYD/132/89  
  
27 August 2014 
 
 

 Further Filming at “il-Bajja ta’ Mgarr ix-Xini,” Gozo 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies all mariners, owners of 
vessels and bathers, that further to Notice to mariners No 41 of 2014 regarding 
filming at “Il-Bajja ta’ Mgarr ix-Xini” the filming activities have been extended to 15 
November 2014 
 
Other filming activities will take place from a cruising yacht in area between “Mgarr ix-
Xini” and “il-Bajja tad-Dwejra” between 9 September 2014 and 25 September 2014, 
weather permitting. 
 
In view of the above Mariners, owners of vessels and bathers are instructed not to 
enter the above bay without prior permission from the Ports and Yachting Directorate 
or under instructions of the filming organisers and to give a wide berth of about 1 
Nautical Mile to the above mentioned area between 9 September 2014 and 25 
September 2014.  
 
Mariners are to comply with instructions issued by VTS (Valletta Port Control) and 
police in the area. 
 
Charts affected: BA 211A, 194 and 2537. 


